
 
BRADLEY KUSHNER 
Director, Black & Veatch Management Consulting 
8400 WARD PARKWAY, KANSAS CITY, MO 64114 
+1 913-458-7134  | KUSHNERB@BV.COM 

  

5/29/2015

Ann Cole, Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Office of Commission Clerk 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Enclosed please responses to Staff’s Second Data Request related to Docket No. 
150088-EG - Petition for Approval of Modifications to Demand-Side Management Plan 
by Orlando Utilities Commission.   

If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please do not hesitate to contact 
me at (913) 458-7134.   

 

Very truly yours,  
BLACK & VEATCH CORPORATION 
 
 

/s/ 
 

 
Bradley Kushner 
Director 

FPSC Commission Clerk
FILED MAY 29, 2015
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 RE: 150088-EG - Petition for Approval of Modifications to Demand-Side 
Management Plan by Orlando Utilities Commission.   
 
Please see the Orlando Utilities Commission (OUC) responses to the second Florida Public 
Service Commission’s Review of the 2015 DSM Plan. 
  
1. As discussed in Section 1.2 of the company’s petition, please discuss when the 

winter peak demand reduction associated with the Custom Incentive, Indoor 

Lighting Rebate, and Indoor Lighting Billed Solutions programs will be 

quantified. 

OUC Response: 

OUC intends to quantify the winter peak demand reductions when information on 

participation for the currently unquantified programs included in OUC’s DSM Plan 

(i.e. the commercial/industrial Custom Incentive, Indoor Lighting Rebate, and 

Indoor Lighting Billed Solution programs) becomes available, which is expected to 

be compiled at the end of January 2016.  This information is needed in order to 

develop a baseline for what participating customers are interested in doing in terms 

of retrofitting to above current lighting and other energy codes and standards (i.e. 

HVAC, motors, etc.). 

 

 

2. As discussed in Section 1.2 of the company’s petition, when does OUC envision 

filing for new commercial/industrial programs to address the winter peak 

demand reduction goal? 

 

OUC Response: 

OUC frequently reviews and evaluates potential new demand-side management and 

energy efficiency measures and programs.  At this time, OUC does not have a 

timeline for filing for new commercial/industrial programs.  OUC expects that by 

including the winter peak demand reductions associated with the programs 

addressed in question number 1 above, the winter peak demand reductions for 

commercial/industrial will be achieved or exceeded without the addition of new 

commercial/industrial programs.  

 

 




